YAVAPAI QUARTERLY MEETING

JULY 9, 2022

AFFINITY RV

President Jerry Winters opened meeting at 5:15. Dan Grayson lead us with the Pledge of Allegiance and Jerri Rook lead us in prayer.

Jerry Winters stated that our goals were to have fun, to get more people involved. We need more outings on this year's calendar, recruiting new members and support of our veterans.

Membership

Dan Grayson welcomed backed members Linda and Doug Yates and also welcomed Mike and Kathy Lening, new members to our club. At the Prescott Valley Home and Garden Show, applications were handed out for recruiting new members.

Trip Updates

Ray Schultz gave an update on Monument Valley. Six rigs particapated, went on a tour of the back country and saw how sandstone was made. Lee Rosenfeld took the second leg of the trip and headed to Durango. Silverton train was fun, enjoyed happy hours and sharing time with one another.

Secretary Report

Diane Shipman read the minutes from April 2022 quarterly meeting. Ron Rook and Chris Stowers approved as read.

Treasurer Report

Pam Zacharia gave the treasurer's report, Mary Meyer and Barb Geiger approved as read.

New Business

Dan Grayson stated that flyers were printed with applications and Affinity RV is going to help us with recruitment.

Cindy Harding, our Affinity Representative, was introduced. She is going to work with her sales staff for adding new members to our club.

Quarterly Meeting at Verde River Resort November 11–14 is on the calendar, to please make your reservations now. It's Affinity Appreciation Dinner to our club for supporting them in May at their annual sale.

Also, held is election of new officers as Membership's Dan Grayson and Secretary Diane Shipman are stepping down.

Suggestions for 2023 trips of interest will take place and entered on our calendar.

Christmas party committee to meet and discuss venue for 2022 party.

Open Floor

Mike Zacharia gave an update on Happy Jack coming soon. All spots are filled, email will be coming out soon.

Jerry Winters asked for a show of hands for a trip to Rocky Point in the fall. He will look into it.

Facebook

Ray Schultz has updated it with trips.

Sunshine

No updates were given.

Merchandise

Sally Rosenfeld stated that she has larger sizes in stock.

Communications

No update.

Newsletter

Charley Shipman stated newsletter will be coming out end of July.

50-50

Winner was Adrian Geiger.

Silent Auction

Knife donated by Mike Zacharia was received by Jerry Winters.

Photo Album

Ray Schultz stated that a current photo album was available now to look at.

Quarterly meeting was adjourned at 6:35.